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Lyndall Wynne 

Director 

Wynne Planning 

Suite 3/754 Old Princes Highway 

Sutherland NSW 2232 

Supplied by email 

 

18 March 2022 

Re: Grey-Headed Flying-Fox Survey, 147 Garnet Road, Kareela, NSW 

Dear Lyndall, 

A site inspection was conducted of the Grey-headed Flying-fox (Pteropus poliocephalus) 

population located at 147 Garnet Road, Kareela on the 17 March 2022 to estimate the total 

number of individuals roosting in the camp.  The survey was conducted by Sam Mullins 

(Ecologist) of Ecoplanning.   

The survey commenced at the Harry Denning Sports Field, however, poor visibility of the Grey-

headed Flying-fox warranted an inspection that circumnavigated the camp.  Grey-headed 

Flying-fox were observed to be roosting between 5 and 10 m above ground level, with the 

resident population on the day of the survey between 90 and 140 individuals. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Bruce Mullins 

Director 

BSc MSc 
Accredited Biobanking Assessor (Acc#17024)) 

M: 0497888225 

E: bruce.mullins@ecoplanning.com.au  
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